
Valley Township Supervisors’ Special Meeting for Bid Opening Only 

May 18, 2022 

Attendance: 

Chairman Gary Derr, Supervisor Mike Kull, Secretary Judy Achy and public was represented by David Fox.  

Supervisor Walt Rupert had a conflicting meeting and was not in attendance. 

Call to Order: 

Chairman Gary Derr called the special meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the intent of opening bids for 

seal coat and paving projects for Valley Township of which Russell Standard was awarded the seal coat 

bid for a total cost of $66,833.52 and HRI was awarded the paving bid at a total cost of $255,630.10.  

Tabulation of the bidders and their bids are attached. 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Gary to adjourn the special meeting at 7:45 and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Judy Achy 

Valley Township Secretary 


